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Hello all! 
   Hard to believe it is April 15th with all the snow we are getting right now.  Where was all of this when the trails 
were open? At Hanson’s Garden Village; a greenhouse is caving in, an Econo Lodge in Ashwaubenon; a roof has 
collapsed, and everyone is being asked to stay home throughout the state!  
   Per WAOW Newsline 9 “The National Weather Service in Green Bay reports the snow total there so far is 
20.6", the third biggest winter storm on record. The NWS is estimating that before the storm ends as much as 15-
30" could fall over much of northeastern Wisconsin.” WJFW Newswatch 12 reported 16 inches.  And this is still 
not letting up! Picture from Intellicast: http://www.intellicast.com/National/Radar/Current.aspx 
  
   This will be your last newsletter for the season, we will keep in touch with any help needed, fundraiser ideas 
always welcome, and updates on the summer party.  Thank you everyone!  ~Jill 
 

 
 
Trails: 
 
   The Al Gen project has been completed.  Ottenger Excavating donated their time (skid steer) for the project – a 
very big THANK YOU!  
The wear deck material; a rough cut oak; has been received for 3 new bridge decks on Shingle Mill reroute (Trail 
15 S.).  The material is being stored at County Forestry Shop for additional drying prior to installation. 
Wear deck material for Trail 15 S. Bridge Re-Decking Project will be delivered in approximately one month. 
Both of these projects will need man power for installation - probably June/July timeframe. Will notify 



 

 
Grooming: 
 
   Working on summer storage for equipment: 
Tractor - Dick Wahouske 
Pine Lake Piston Bully - Mark Rolain 
Holiday Acres Piston Bully - ? 
There will be an end of season meeting for drivers to review the season - modify schedules, equipment status, etc. 
Looking at the Pine Lake machine to be serviced by Piston Bully over the summer. 
 
   Trails were open approximately 90 days this season.  They were closed on 3/20/18.  
We were very close to the historical average. 
Grooming hours for the 2017 and 2018 season is 997.9 hrs. 836 Funded and 161 Non Funded. 
Some history.  
2014-2015 = 1172 hrs.    
2015-2016 = 561.9 hrs. 
2016-2017 = 721.2 hrs. 
2017-2018 = 997.9 hrs.                             
Our top three drivers were: Kurt O with 127.1 Mark R with 124.7 and Craig M with 116.5 hrs.  
A HUGE thank you to ALL of our groomer drivers! 
Thank you Terri Miller for the work and info on this.            
 
Time Sheets: 
 
   Contact Dick Emerick at 715-362-7964 dick.e@live.com 4260 Lakeshore Dr. Rhinelander, WI 54501 OR one 
of the BOD members. Thank you for your time!  More time sheets submitted - more money club gets 
reimbursed. 
Please use the attached Timesheet to report your work. 
http://www.hodagsnotrails.com/hst_newsletters/_files/Trail%20Work%20Timesheet.%202015-16.pdf 
 
 
Trail Bosses/Club Members 
 
   Trail Bosses: Send in "estimated" time to remove signs from funded trails - send to Dick Emerick - prior to May 
1st. Trail Bosses have been established for all areas! Once completed, a list will be emailed, and we would like for 
volunteers to step up and help. Trail bosses will be in charge of certain areas and be able to organize plans with 
their group. The start of next season will be more organized. Watch for sign up soon. 

   Club Members: Turn in any remaining non-grooming forms for (trail inspections, brushing, signing) activities - 
prior to May 1st.                                                                                                              
   
Nominations for BOD: 
 
Treasurer and Secretary Positions Needed! 
   Nominations for President, Vice-President, Treasurer and Secretary will be open next meeting, and elections 
will be held. 
   Jim Jungers and Todd Payne have accepted nominations for President and Vice-President. Also accepting 
nominations are Tracey Payne for Secretary, and Donna Blamberg for Treasurer.   Mary and Rick will not be 
seeking another term as Treasurer and Secretary.  If club members have questions on any of the positions, feel 
free to contact the current officers, see our website, call, email, or attend a meeting.  These positions are critical 
for the continued success of the club. 
   Frank Bennet will be taking over membership requests.  Thank you! 



 

 
Friend of Hodag Sno Trails: 
 

     Accepting the ‘Friend of Hodag Sno-
Trails’ award is Katie Fleischmann, office 
Manager representing for Shoeder’s RV & 
Marine for all their support throughout the 
years. Thank Shoeder’s for our partnership 
with their open house and for the 
donations and support! 
 
Picture from Frank Bennett. 
President Jim Jungers, Katie Fleischmann, Vice 
President Todd Payne. 
 
 
Landowner's Appreciation Party: 
 
  The party was a success.  Once again, we thank 
all our volunteers and everyone who donated for 
the raffles and who helped make this happen!  

 

          
       Photo by: Frank Bennet                                                                          About 150 people attended. 
  

 

                 



 

Shoeder's Open House: 
 
   Thank you to all of our volunteers who helped out with this event. About 500 brats and hot dogs were cooked 
and distributed!  We were able to make around $920 which included donations from Shoeder’s and their guests 
who attended their big sale event. 
 
March Meeting: 
 
   There were 28 members who attended the Beachcomber’s meeting. A look out for a brusher still on-going.  
Needing help with all up-coming events along with donations, check sponsors. Want more info on trail passes on 
the website. HST Friend we nominated Shoeder’s. 50/50 won by Dick Emerick. 
 
Ice Golf: 

  
Ice Golf was another great success!  

Over 30 teams participated.  Meat raffle tickets were SOLD OUT! 50/50 raffles and basket raffles were also 
popular. Food donations including a chili dump were fabulous.  Many thanks to Kathy Baker and Kim Goodin for 
facilitating the event.  A BIG Thank You go out to Fishers, Hideaway, Forsyth’s and Bessey’s Meat Market for 
the support.  
 

     
 
 
 
 
April 17th Tues – Club Meeting 7:00 p.m. Pizza Haven, Dinner 


